November 25, 1942

Josephine W. Duveneci,
Friende Center,

1830 Sutter Sireet,
San Fyonciseo, Cal,

Dear Josephine:

Thank you very much for the 1ist from Mr. Blank of Novemder 14th and the
elipping from the Aufbau which you sent on. The factual information is @n sddaitién
to the rather fragmentary reports that we have already received from lLeslie Heath,
who, a8 you know, is the Service Committee representative in Cgsablanca. Leslie hsd
only been able to visit ome of the refugee camps before the Americen occupation
began but sfter a long silence since that event we lave heard from him today thru
Lisbon, indicating that he pees & pragtical program aiding in Camp problems and
civilian needs. How far it will be poseible to go with this program ond whether other
workere can be used in that ares cannot properly be determined for some time. You

51:{ be :ura. however, that North Arrica is an immediate focus of Service Committee
erest.

Very sincerely,

(Mrs.) Marjo¥ Page Schauffler

Associate Secretary - Refugee S-otion
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